
Dear ALRC members. 
  
I will not be able to attend tonight's ALRC meeting- I am traveling out of the country to visit my 
family. I would like to share with you my opposition to item # 26, the proposed reduction of 

the ALRC committee member number from 9 to 7.  

1. ALRC is a key committee with many items from ALRC on the Council agenda every 

month, thus making it critical to have a robust 9 member committee since the Council 
relies heavily on our recommendations. Another very similar committee is the Plan 

Commission which has 9 members. 
2. A committee of 7 created major issues with ability of members to communicate outside 

the meeting. If we had 7 members 2 members communicating outside the meeting 
would constitute a negative quorum and thus violate public meeting laws. 

3. A committee made up of 4 citizens and 3 alders as voting members does not provide 

enough balance of citizen input.  
4. We dealt with the issues of quorum for revocation hearings by changing the process just 

a few months ago, allowing a subcommittee to hear the cases as opposed to a quorum 
of ALRC members. 

I am attaching a document that provides a summary of voting members for city committees. You 
will notice that there are many committees with many less items that regularly come before the 

City Council with many more committee members. 
  
Given the issues I raise above, I hope that you will place this item on file without prejudice. 
  
Have a great meeting. Best, 
  
Shiva Bidar-Sielaff 

District 5 Alder 

(608) 220-6986 

 






